
Meaningful relationships and strong communities are a hallmark 
of the Alohas. Each summer — and collectively spanning the 
decades — it’s the people, the individuals who make camp come 
alive and create transformative experiences for others. A key 
part of supporting our campers and staff in becoming their best 
selves is providing welcoming, well-maintained campus spaces 
conducive to building community.

In honor of the Aloha and Hive Reunion in 2022, we invite 
you to reflect on the impact camp has had on you and consider 
a gift to support improvements to both campuses for future 
generations of campers.

A gift opportunity in honor of Aloha’s 115th and Hive’s 105th Anniversaries



At Aloha, we are building two gorgeous 
meeting spaces on the hillside modeled 
after Club Shack. One of these new 
buildings will be near Seventh Heaven 
(formerly Unit II), while the other will 
be next to Old Hideaway (formerly Unit 
V). They will be rustic and beautiful with 
log railings, vaulted ceilings, 15-panel 
glass doors, and traditional siding. Our 
aim is that they fit seamlessly with the 
campus’s prevailing design aesthetic while 
providing much-needed program space, 
particularly in inclement weather and 
outside of department time.

The buildings’ footprints will be 24’x32’ 
which should allow up to 45-50 people 
to assemble for games, activities, reflec-
tion, or simply enjoying one another’s 
company. Not only will the structures 
serve as programmatic assets, they will 
also play the critical function of provid-
ing a safe, secure gathering space in the 
event of severe storms or emergency. We 
believe they are also important additions 
in bringing greater equity to the physical 
plants across our campuses.

Completion of two of the most pressing projects on our list  
at Aloha and Hive will foster and strengthen community.



At Hive, we are renovating the counselor 
gathering space known as “Shaw Shack.” 
This will involve moving interior parti-
tions to create a more usable technology 
room and defined lounge area; sanding 
and painting all the floors; building 
counter space with a sink; resurfacing all 
the walls with pine paneling; updating 
the bathrooms; and resurfacing existing 
ceilings with shiplap pine boards. We 
will also install traditional lighting in all 
rooms and on the front porch. Utili-
tarian areas will be disguised with small 
partitions and access panels.

Summer staff pour their hearts into the 
work of nurturing and caring for the 
young people in their care. Enhancing 
this space so it is both comfortable and 
beautiful is an important step towards 
providing our counselors with an in-
viting and convenient place to recharge 
and socialize with peers. Additionally,  
it will be a functional space for counsel-
ors to store their valuables and to take 
care of personal matters unrelated to 
camp, such as registering for classes  
nd talking to their families.



budget
The combined estimate for these two projects is $200,000  
and includes design, materials, and labor. We are working with 
an independent architect on design; Aloha’s talented Buildings 
& Grounds staff will do much of the construction. All funds 
raised will be directed toward these projects and other campus 
improvements at Hive and Aloha.

recognition
Individuals who contribute $2,500 or more — or groups that 
raise $10,000 or more — will be recognized on name boards or 
signage at Hive or Aloha. Groups can be defined in different 
ways, for example, former Hive campers from the 1980s, 
Clubbers from the 1990s, or Aloha counselors.

contribute
To make your gift online, visit 

alohafoundation.org/hive-aloha-reunion-2022/

For more information, please contact Maggie Owens Moran, 
Chair of the 2022 Hive & Aloha Reunion Task Force, current 
Board member and camp parent, and former Hive camper  
and counselor.

mmoran@alohafoundation.org

THANK YOU
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